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Green Committee, Town of East Haddam

Regular Meeting
River House

7:00 P.M. Wednesday, April 7, 2010

1. Call to Order 
The Regular Meeting of the East Haddam Green Committee was called to order at 7:10 P.M. by Vice Chairman Chad Peterson.
The Green Committee will hold regular meetings on the first Wednesday of the month until further notice. 
A. Attendance: 

Regular members present: Martha Hansen, Chad Peterson, Nancy Pincus
Regular members absent: Yvonne Rubin, Ken Simon, Sue Staehly

Alternate members absent: Mike Harris 

Guests: Will Brady, Jim Ventres
2. Secretary’s Report 
Approval of 3-3-2010

The minutes were not approved due to lack of a quorum. 
3. Committee Membership – update

The Green Committee is authorized to have 11 regular members and 2 alternates. No more than 2/3 of the members can be from one political party. There is currently space for 5 regular members and 1 alternate. 
4. Open Space Grant and Property Acquisition – Will Brady, Jim Ventres
Will Brady and Jim Ventres, of the East Haddam Open Space Committee, presented information about two parcels of land (the Dean and Harris properties) that they would like to submit to the Department of Environmental Protection Open Space and Watershed Land Acquisition Grant Program. The grant application deadline is May 3, 2010. The Open Space Committee is requesting a letter of support for these acquisitions from the Green Committee. Both of these parcels are in the Whalebone Creek Watershed. The impervious surface in this watershed is still below 4% which is critical to fresh water stream habitats. 
The Harris property is 135 acres (for $550,000) on Mt. Parnassus Road. 117 acres would be purchased for open space use (hiking trails, etc.) and 18 acres for future municipal use (fire house, playing fields, potential small fair site). This parcel is part of a larger contiguous forest block. 
The Dean property is 280 acres (price to be determined) of forest and farmland on Parker Road (aka Peter’s Path), the proposal is to purchase a Conservation Easement. The purchase of development rights through a Conservation Easement preserves the land in open space forever. This property has 2 miles of trails that would be open for hiking and cross country skiing. It is part of a large contiguous forest block extending from the Eight Mile River Watershed through Hemlock Valley Brook, Roaring Brook and Whalebone Creek to the Connecticut River. This property also has a 25 acre mowing field and encompasses a large area containing prime farmland soil. The parcel has been actively farmed and forested in the past and will continue to be a productive farm and forest area if preserved. 
There will be a Public Hearing with the Open Space Committee at the Planning and Zoning Commission meeting on April 13, at 8:00 at the Town Grange. 
5. Member’s Reports 
A. Community Food Bank Garden Proposal, Rockfall Grant – status

The Rockfall Grant in the amount of $250 was accepted at a Special Town Meeting on March 31st. 
The location of utilities in the area has been marked, and Nancy Pincus has begun to prepare the soil for planting. 
B. Earth Day Event, Grange reserved for April 18th
There was a brief discussion and those present decided against holding a special event at the Grange on April 18th. Help is needed to prepare the Food Bank Community Garden for planting; members interested in helping out should contact Nancy Pincus.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 5, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Martha Hansen, Secretary
